
November 16, 2023
Celebration of the Day of the President of the Republic of
Tajikistan and the 31st anniversary of the XVI session of the
Supreme Council of the Republic of Tajikistan in the state
institution “Agriculture Entrepreneurship Development”

On November 16 of the current year in the hall of the State
Institution  “Agriculture  Entrepreneurship  Development”  was
held a solemn event dedicated to the Day of the President of
the Republic of Tajikistan and the 31st anniversary of the XVI
session of the Supreme Council of the Republic of Tajikistan.

Initially, the solemn event started with the national anthem
of  the  Republic  of  Tajikistan  and  the  director  of  the
institution,  respected  Daler  Satori,  congratulated  those
present in honor of this great holiday.

Then, recalling the achievements of the independence period
and  the  consistent  efforts  of  the  Founder  of  Peace  and
National  Unity,  Leader  of  the  Nation,  President  of  the
Republic of Tajikistan, Honorable Emomali Rahmon, he expressed
the following: the celebration of the Day of the President of
the Republic of Tajikistan is a symbol of devotion and loyalty
to the beloved Motherland, the glorious Tajik nation and the
head of state and is considered an important factor of union,
cohesion and unity of the Tajik people.

The extensive activity of the Head of State began with the XVI
session of the Supreme Council of the Republic of Tajikistan,
where the basic foundations of the national statehood were
restored.  The  most  important  achievement  of  this  historic
session is the election of the head of state as a son of the
nation, brave, courageous, pure and conscientious, with high
national identity in the role of the Chairman of the Supreme
Council of the Republic of Tajikistan.

The Founder of peace and national unity, the Leader of the
Nation,  President  of  the  Republic  of  Tajikistan  Emomali



Rahmon, as a reasonable and farsighted leader, relying on the
great strength and eternal wisdom of the people, have been
leading our country on the path of democratic, legal, secular
and  united  development  and  succeeded  in  fulfilling  this
honorable task.

Under the direct leadership and constant tutelage of the great
Leader  of  the  nation,  all  branches  of  agriculture  have
achieved  significant  success,  and  the  people  of  our  dear
country live in an atmosphere of peace, stability and mutual
understanding.

The honorable Tajik people are aware of the daily activities
of the Head of State and well understand that all his life and
activities are dedicated to the development and prosperity of
our dear country, as well as to ensuring a decent life for the
people.

It is for this reason that the  Day of the President has
become a national holiday of Tajikistanis, and every Tajik
home welcomes it with joy.

We firmly believe that under the wise leadership of the great
Leader of the Nation, our dear Tajikistan will be able to
realize its strategic goals and plans for the 35th anniversary
of state independence, achieve great achievements, sustainable
development and dignified life of the people.

During  the  meeting,  a  documentary  film  was  presented,
reflecting the many years of efforts of the head of state and
the achievements of independence.

At  the  end  of  the  meeting  the  management  once  again
congratulated all employees and, in their person, the whole
glorious nation on this significant day and wished them good
health, happiness, prosperity, new victories in their current
activities for the prosperity of our beloved Motherland.



 


